Eden Planning Commission Minutes
June 15, 2015
The Eden Planning Commission met at the Eden Town Office on June 15, 2015.  Present were:  Karen Ferrari, Tracey Morin, Candy Vear, and Leslie White.
Leslie opened the meeting at 3:10PM.

Additions or deletions:  None at this time.
Approve minutes of April 20, 2015:  Minutes of the April 20th meeting were reviewed.  Leslie made the motion to approve the minutes as written.  Tracey seconded the motion.  Approved.

Act 250 review:  

KA Harvey – 4 lot subdivision & existing mini storage warehouses


Supplementation Letter (KA Harvey) from Polow, Polow & Mahoney

The application and letter were reviewed.  Proposed sub division uses an existing logging road which has been upgraded for access to Knowles Flat Rd. Each proposed site will have onsite septic and water.  Mini storage warehouses are existing.  This report and letter were information only for EPC.

Waste water permit review:  

Ralph Monticello – Replacement of existing system:  letter of notification that application and fee had been received by the State of Vermont.

Douglas Bullard – Construction 2 BR Single Family:  permit issued by State of Vermont for construction of a 2BR single family residence on an existing lot located at 156 Durivage Drive.
These notices were information only and required no action from EPC. 

Municipal plan review:  None at this time.
LCPC update:  Leslie reported that LCPC continues to work on updating its county plan.
Update - NFIP:  Tracey has not had an opportunity to do any additional research.
Any other business:  
Karen Ferrari who lives at the former Carter Farm on Old Deuso Rd spoke with EPC and the town office about the solar farm.  Karen is acting as an intermediary to familiarize community entities about the solar farm, joining to receive a credit from VEC on electrical usage/generation.  There are still a lot of unanswered questions on how the program will work.  EPC discussed with Karen ideas on the type of information needed in presenting this project to potential participants.  

EPC’s next regular meeting will be on Monday, August 17th at 3PM.  

Leslie made the motion to adjourn at 4:00PM.  Leslie seconded the motion.  Approved.
Unapproved minutes,
Tracey Morin
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